
EMINENT KARST SCIENTISTS 
VISIT CENTRAL QUEENSLAND 

– Ann Augusteyn 
 
Hosting Associate Professor Armstrong Osborne 
and his team of eminent European cave scientists 
for three weeks marked a significant episode in 
the scientific analysis of the formation of 
Capricorn Caves. Armstrong and his team 
(partially funded by the Marie Curie Fellowship) 
are working on the concept of hypogene 
speleogenesis – which he kindly translated for us 
– that caves form by the action of water rising from 
below, rather than form from the action of sinking 
surface water.  
 
One consequence of hypogene speleogenenesis is 
that climate would not be a major factor in cave 
development. Very little research has taken place 
in our patch of limestone so guides rely on the 
‘hand me downs’ for interpretation. We await the 
results and analysis of Armstrong’s work with 
eager anticipation and look forward to more 
discussion on the search for the ultimate truth! 
 

We would like to record our thank to Armstrong 
Osborne, Dr Andrzej Tye from University of Silesia 
(Poland), and Karst Research Institute scientists 
Dr Nadja Zupan Hajna and Dr Bojan Otonicar 
from Slovenia for their willingness and patience in 
not only sharing their knowledge and enthusiasm 
with our guides but presenting it in a 
comprehensible style. We also shared some very 
pleasant ‘cultural’ evenings! 
 
Footnote: 
Capricorn Caves were not affected by inundation 
in the recent Rockhampton floods but the 
economic impact was severe due to the cutting of 
major highways and airport access during the 
traditional busy Christmas holiday period. For the 
first time in twenty years we have closed 
Capricorn Caves for renovation work on cave 
bridges and visitor facilities. As I write we now 
anxiously await the impact of cyclone Yasi. 

 


